



8060 165th Avenue N.E., Suite 100 Redmond, WA 98052 3981 425 538 4224 Eav. 425 376 0596 www.nwccu.org

April 6, 2012

Dr. Rosalyn A. Templeton
Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs
Montana State University – Northern
P.O. Box 7751
210 Cowan Hall
Havre, MT 59501

Dear Provost Templeton:

This is in reply to your correspondence of January 26, 2012, requesting approval from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities to rename the existing Master of Science degree program for Education in Learning Development to a Master of Science degree program in Education, Instruction and Learning. In addition to renaming the program, the University requests approval to modify the hybrid delivery of the curriculum to require four times in residency.

Rosalyn,

The Commission has approved renaming the degree program and modifying its deliver modality as *minor changes* under Policy A-2, *Substantive Change*. Accordingly, the Master of Science degree program in Education, Instruction and Learning and its hybrid delivery is now included under the accreditation of Montana State University – Northern.

Thank you for keeping the Commission apprised of the developments and initiatives at Montana State University – Northern. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Pamela J. Gode Vice President

PJG:jmb

cc: Dr. Joseph Callahan, Interim Chancellor

Dr. Sandra E. Elman, President, NWCCU

On Esseph Calbinar, Interim Chancellor Dr. Sandra E. Elman, President, NWCCU